Annual Parish Meeting & Pride of Great Bentley Awards
The Annual Parish Meeting is a parish event which (under normal circumstances) takes place every year between March & June. Although it is organised & hosted by the Parish Council, it’s a meeting for the parishioners and is a great opportunity to have informal discussions and put ideas forward to the Parish Council.
Our Annual Parish Meeting took place on 12th May 2022 in the village hall & it was great to see to so many members of the public attending to hear from our speakers Lee Heley – Corporate Director of Project Delivery for TDC and John Hall – Chair of PACE Manningtree.
Both speakers were very informative and knowledgeable, with a focus on practical actions we can take to reduce our impact on climate change. Some of these came through in the ideas put forward by those attending when we discussed the sorts of projects the Parish Council could be focusing on in the future, so you may see these show up on future Parish Council Meeting Agendas.
We also had our first ‘Pride of Great Bentley’ awards which were nominated by members of the public for those who they felt go out of their way for others.
Awards were made to:
Tracey Abram – with this nomination:
I would like to nominate Tracey Abram who really deserves some recognition for all the help and support she gives me and my family..
She is also a retired practice nurse and now volunteers as a coast guard in Walton and helps us pretty much full time so she’s never really retired and has always helped people as long as I can remember! She regularly litter picks and does her best to improve our environment including religiously recycling through the Tendring recycling scheme. She also recently volunteered at a Ukraine donation station in Frinton and donates blood regularly. She truly is a super Mum/Granny and I don’t know how she gets it all done! She is so selfless and improves our lives massively.
The next award was made to:
Mick Dorling – with this nomination:
I would like to nominate Mick Dorling. Mick has been our tree warden for decades and planted so many trees in and around the village. He has instigated and watered for Bentley in Bloom and planted daffodils all over the village too. As Chairman of FOG he has also done so much for looking after the green. I do so hope he will receive this accolade as he now retires as our tree warden.
And finally to the Plummer Family with this nomination:
If possible I would like to nominate the whole Plummer family for a Pride of Great Bentley award. They are always happy to support with village events from everything to the Bentley Green Players shows to the lighting of the Christmas lights and too many other things to mention. It would be wonderful for them to receive this recognition and thanks for all they do.
Next year’s Annual parish Meeting will be on 13th April 2023.
